
               
              

Coastal Quilters Guild Meeting   

Minutes 

October 13. 2016  

7:00 PM  Linda Boynton de Sepulveda, President, called the meeting to order. 

Announcements: 
• Linda welcomed all members and new members. 
• Irelle Beatie was thanked for the excellent job she did with the 2016 Harvest of 

Colors Quilt Show.  The members gave Irelle a standing ovation. 
• Upcoming Meeting Dates: 
    Board meeting - October 20, 6:30 PM. 
    Quilt Shows:  Victor Valley Quilt Guild, Apple Valley, October 29. 
                        High Country Quilters Guild, Lancaster, November 5. 

Committee Reports 

Membership:  Bonnie Epperson 
Bonnie reported that there were 105 members present, and the guild has 220 members 
to date.  She asked for the three new members attending to stand.  She announced that 
she had checks for the members who sold items at the quilt show. 

Library:  Michelle Garbarino 
Michelle reported on the 150 stencils that were donated to the guild and asked members 
to think about what should be done with them. 

Opportunity Quilt:  Sue Kadner 
Sue thanked members for donating the orange, green, turquoise, and purple batiks for 
the Opportunity Quilt.  Carol Fay will begin organizing this project in November.  A 
member asked if credit was being given to Better Homes and Gardens for the pattern 
being used, and Sue answered that they will give credit when tickets are sold. 

Satellite Group 
Linda announced for Darilyn that the all-members-welcome Satellite Group meeting is 
Monday, October 18, 2016, at St. Andrew’s Church Library. 

Challenge:  Kika Hutchins 
Kika announced that the 2017 Challenge will be “Mermaids”.  She showed an example of 
this project.  It can be any size and will be due at the April 2017 general meeting.  
Roxanne’s has mermaid fabric, if anyone is interested. 



Workshops:  Shirley Morrison 
There are openings for the October 14 workshop with Kim Fauth.   
November 11, 2016 Workshop:  Kristen Otte:   Using Leftovers:  A Selvedge Project 
December 8:  Holiday Party 
January 13, 2017  Jean Impey:  Rustic Sun 

Quilt Show:  Irelle Beatie 
Irelle thanked members for their work before, during and after the show.  More money 
was made than projected and everything went smoothly.  The Special Exhibit featuring 
Quilts of Santa Barbara County and the presentation on Sunday, September 18 was 
memorable.  Irelle announced that the Chairperson for the 2018 Quilt Show will be 
Bonnie Epperson. 

Road to California:   
Linda asked for a show of hands of members planning on attending the Road to 
California Quilt Show, which runs from January 16 - 22, 2017.  Coastal Quilters Guild will 
be hiring a bus for members to attend on January 21, 2017.  She asked members to 
sign up in November as the cost will go up in December and January. 

Block of the Month:  Marty Frolli 
The BOM for November is a Bow Tie pattern of off white and fall colors.  Sue Orfila won 
the 61 Halloween blocks for October. 

Community Quilts:  Carol Barringer 
• Carol thanked everyone for making cradle quilts and bedding sets.  Unity volunteers 

say they are very popular in the shop.  214 have been received to date. 
•  There will be no kits for Christmas stockings. Members are urged to use their own 

fabric if they want to make stockings this year.   
• She also asked for donations of Christmas fabric.   
• CALM quilts are due at the November meeting.   
• In January, a project making Fidget Quilts for dementia patients will begin.  Odds and 

ends are needed for this project.   
• Carol has six quilts that need to be quilted and asked for volunteers to contact her. 

Show and Tell: 

Tell:  Bonnie Epperson:  Unity Shop Quilt was delivered and will hang as the backdrop 
for Unity’s Telethon. 

Show: 
Penny Valentine 
Suzanne Ahn 
Carolyn Rory 
Nola Ferguson 
Sandy Fenske 
Marty Frolli 

BREAK 



Door Prizes winners were:   
Sandy Fenske 
Ursula Deal 
Shirley Morrison 

Program: 
Kim Fauth presentation:  ABCD Quilting 

Meeting adjourned:  8:45 PM 

( Many thanks to Sue Orfila for taking these notes in my absence!) 

Respectfully submitted, 
Carole Kennedy 
Recording Secretary 


